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To our year 12 students, Will, Shianah, Richard, Nick, Pansy, Peta, Garthie 
and Steven, I always knew you were a unique group of  students and 2020, 
with onset of  the COVID-19 pandemic, has reinforced my belief. No other 
year group has had to contend with staying motivated during home-schooling 
to complete their HSC. For that I thank you. 
 
You have demonstrated remarkable resilience, character and strength which 
shows our other students that anything is possible if  you remain committed to 
your studies, believe in yourself  and just Face the Task! 
 
 
Will –I have never had a student who, regardless of  what is happening around 
him, just presents with that killer smile. I remember Will telling me how 
nervous he was when he hosted his first presentation day as the newly elected 
school captain; nobody knew because Will, you just put on that smile that 
lifted everyone’s spirits. 
 
Shianah – you push yourself  out of  your comfort zone to attempt and achieve 
new things. Last year you were voted in as a school captain, you travelled to 
Melbourne to walk for a modelling runway show and you proudly represented 
the school and community in league tag and netball.  
 
Richard –you are a proud, passionate and kind young man who is always 
willing to help others, only if  you stay in the background. Today you’re front 
and centre, Richie!  Your caring nature was noted on numerous school 
spectacular trips where you looked out for the younger students. I’ll always 
remember your comments to support your younger brother Raiden when he 
started school, “C’mon buddy”.  
 
Nick – you are a young man of  a few words but are happy to engage. Your 
maturity and commitment to your studies has been outstanding. As we have 
just seen, you have proven to be quite the guitarist. Who needs to be big on 
conversations when you can play guitar like you do? 
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Pansy –you returned to MCS after a few years away and was voted MCS vice-
captain. You are not afraid to take on new challenges, you just do what needs to 
be done. I guess with so many boys in your extended family, you were always 
destined to not only stand your ground but also be an advocate for others. Your 
outstanding prowess in league tag and rugby league is amazing to watch.  
 
Peta – your dedication to your studies has been admirable. You have managed to 
complete your HSC all the while caring for your baby girl as well as keeping 
your younger siblings, in particular Vao and Garthie, in line! You arrived not on-
ly to a new school but also a new country environment at the start of  last year 
and have managed to complete your HSC.   
 
Garthie – since coming to Menindee last year not once have you let a language 
barrier hold you back. You are always willing to help and do the heavy lifting, lit-
erally do the heavy lifting; carrying the BBQ by yourself  (when it usually takes 2 
or 3 kids), pushing loaded trailers, and carrying your injured teammate off  the 
field. You just get in and do anything that is needed to be done. Garthie your re-
spectful nature has earned the respect of  your peers and school staff. 
 
Steven – I remember when you were in about year 2 and you used to say, ‘I can’t 
do this’. Well here you are, 10 years later and you have done it. And with such 
confidence.  You are a gifted athlete who has represented MCS in rugby league, 
rugby union, and athletics. You have the courage to try new things which in-
spires others. You have volunteered, well with a bit of  help, to host school videos 
and ABC reporters. Steven you are a leader; and a great role model for the 
younger students. 
 
Will, Shianah, Richard, Nick, Pansy, Peta, Garthie and Steven, our Year 12 grad-
uates, to say I am proud of  you, as are all of  our staff, is an understatement!  
Congratulations on completing 13 years of  schooling. While your school days 
have finished your life’s, journey is just beginning. I hope that you are able to 
walk away from Menindee Central with self-confidence and dignity. Remember 
to strive for the bigger things in life and believe in your convictions because if  
anyone can achieve great things it’s you! 
 
I look forward to hearing about your future achievements. Congratulations Year 
12, you did it! 
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Student Focus - Classroom News - Community 

Each week a piece of MCS art work will feature 

as the watermark on each page of our 

newsletter.  

This week we feature art work by an unknown 

warrior.  
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Boys  Girls  Overall  

69 76 72 

 

 

Class Award Certificates presented to - 

K/1 

Isilelli Williams For  improvement in writing.    
 

 

Cecil Russell For trying super hard when blending his sounds.  
 

2/3 

Frank Stenhouse For making positive choices towards his learning this week. 
 

Leylani Stenhouse For  writing a fantastic story using Paakantyi words she has 

learnt.  

 

4/5/6 

Barry Flanders - For improving his resilience in the classroom and on the 

playground. 
 

Brandi Johnson - For her attentiveness throughout mathematics and science.  
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Week 9 Silver Awards  
 

Tyreece Philp,  

Malachy Philp,  

James Helman 

 

Primary Class Awards 
 

Isileli Williams 

Brandi Johnson 

Barry Flanders 

Year 7/8  Silver Awards: Albert Briiar, Carlos Guerrero-Hunt, Anthony Harris, Fiula Hav-

ili, Jorja Hogg, Maliana Lakai, Tyrson Meehan, Cheyenne Mitchell, Kiara Naughten, 

Kaylah Williams: 

 

Stage 9/10 Silver Awards: Roshell Edwards, Shontaye Havili, Tristan Hindmarsh, Jada 

hogg, Kiarah King - Williams, Sage Le Vaillant, Jasmine Meehan; Grace Riley:  
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Week 10, term 3 means PIRATE WEEK in K/1! We have been studying ‘places’ 

and mapping this term in Geography. K/1 have been SO interested in 

exploring places locally and all over Australia, via the internet, from our 

classroom in the past few weeks. 
 

In week 9, we had so much fun zooming around the country via Mrs Jackson 

airlines – we checked out Sydney, The Great Barrier Reef, Uluru, the Olgas, and 

Rottnest Island just to name a few.  
 

Next term we will be jumping on the school bus and going for a trip around 

Menindee to check out some special local places. I had planned to organise 

this trip for the end of term, but due to the fabulous rain we have had over the 

past couple weeks, I have decided to postpone till after the  holidays to 

ensure that the places we will visit are accessible.  
 

To make up for the postponement of our little trip around Menindee, we are 

having Pirate week this week! On Friday “Pirate X’ left a message in our 

classroom whilst K/1 were out at sport. The message said that each day there 

would be a surprise left for the class from Pirate X, he even said that we might 

even get to find his treasure by the end of the week!!  
 

Stay tuned on Class Dojo for photos of the things we get up to during Pirate 

week.  
 

Please have a safe and restful holiday break. 
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Week 10! We hope you all have a safe and happy holiday and we look forward 

to seeing everyone ready for a busy Term 4!  
 

We hope you enjoy our stories in the newsletter this week! 2/3 have worked so 

hard in writing this term and they are very proud of their work. We enjoyed 

sharing our work with Miss Kelly last week. We are working towards creating a 

book of all our stories.  
 

In Jolly Spelling this week, our focus sound is ‘ew’. Our spelling words and 

phonics activities will focus on this sound throughout the week. In Jolly Grammar 

we are focusing on compound words.   
 

This week we will be revising the maths topics we have been looking at this 

term.  
 

We look forward to working with Miss Johnson on Wednesday! We have been 

doing Maths, Science and PE with her.  
 

Don’t forget 2/3 go to library on Mondays and also have sport on Fridays so 

wear your joggers.  
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Week 10 is here! That was our first full term together with minimal 

pandemic interruptions! We’ve had a great term and we’ve shared many 

jokes and laughs together. How lucky are we? The kids have worked so 

hard on their routines and expectations, their literacy and their numeracy 

skills. 10 weeks ago, I heard a lot of “I can’t do this!” or “That’s too hard!” 

and now I watch students help their peers. It truly is something so magical 

to watch.   
 

The students of 4/5/6 have taken great pride in their classroom jobs and 

shown amazing responsibility and accountability. They have connected 

their classroom jobs to the expectations of the real-world workforce and I 

hope it’s an experience they will carry with them on all of their exciting 

journeys.  
 

During literacy, the students have been showing initiative to use resources 

around the room like our sound wall, our vowel wall, dictionaries and 

thesaurus’ and it has greatly improved their confidence, spelling and 

independence. Throughout numeracy the kids have worked so hard with 

their number facts, multiplication and division that their recall and 

strategies are impressive!  
 

Stacie and Miss Catt have been blown away with how much information 

the students of 4/5/6 have retained and then explained again in their own 

words. Students are making connections of current affairs and our history 

topic, empathic for people of different cultures and communities as well as 

sharing what they have learnt with those around them.  
 

I could not be more proud of all of the hard work the students of 4/5/6 have 

completed and I am looking forward to enjoying week 10 with them! 
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An information note regarding the HSC examination guidelines will be sent 

home for parents and students in the next week. If  you have any queries 

please do not hesitate to contact Adam or Kris. Thank you. 
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Menindee Charities - Lucky ball numbers: 3-4-6-79-13  Date: 21/09/20   

Jackpot: $2,710.00  Numbers: 1-14 Winner: Nil  


